Bronte Precinct Minutes
Monday 18th  June 2007
Bronte Public School
 
Meeting opened at: 7pm
Councillors in attendance: Ingrid Strewe, George Copeland, David Ridyard and Tony Kay
Council Representative: Dan Joannides 
Convenors: Jean O’Regan & Alma Jarvis
Apologies: Carlu Carter.
 
Confirmation of the Minutes of the previous meeting.
Proposer: Jan Raynor                    Seconder: Les Dudman
 
Agenda:
1/ Traffic in our Precinct, problems and solutions
2/ General Business
 
1/ Traffic:
Dan Johannides , Councils Manager of Technical Services ,attended the meeting and answered many questions from all who attended.
The committee wish to thank Councillor Strewe for her efforts in arranging Councils Manager of Technical Services to attend the meeting of June 18th.
 The poor attendance at the meeting would suggest there are no outstanding traffic issues in the precinct and the efforts expended by the committee were wasted
We wish to thank all who attended and hope they were satisfied with the outcome.
 

Attention Dan Johannides
Request to Council from Bronte Precinct
Meeting 18th. June 2007
 We wish to bring to your attention the traffic conditions in Read Lane west of Murray St. and the unnamed lane at the western end of Read lane.
Read lane is only five metres wide and the unnamed lane four point eight metres wide. Neither of these laneways has footpaths for pedestrian use. Read lane has a crest in it that restricts driver’s visibility to oncoming traffic.
There has been a marked increase in non-residential traffic using these laneways to bypass traffic in Murray St.to access Dickson St., Birrell St., and Hewlett St.This is particularly evident on weekdays, ie: Monday to Friday. The excessive speeds that these non-resident vehicles use in the narrow confines of these laneways make it extremely dangerous for resident vehicles to enter and exit their properties.
There is a preschool infants childcare facility in Read lane that is required as part of it’s operating conditions that the Infants are to be dropped off and picked up from Read lane. A large number of resident children have access to these laneways as well as children on their way to and from Bronte Public School.
In the interest of public safety it is requested Council makes Read Lane one way between the unnamed lane at the western end and Murray St. at the eastern end, with the traffic flow from west to east.
Also that the unnamed lane be made one way with the traffic flow from north to south, that is, from Read St. to Hewlett St. in an effort to minimise this through traffic in these narrow laneways. 
Proposer: David Jex            Seconder:  Bill Ford
 
2)General Business:
Consternation was expressed by Les Dudman re. the development application of 277 Birrell St. 
Although site inspections were held where Councillors attended there was not much satisfaction in the outcome to Residents of no. 4 and 6 Alfred St.
Why do residents have to have their sunshine and privacy impinged upon, surely we are entitled to sunshine and privacy not brick walls.
If this is allowed by the rules and regulations is it about time we sought to change them.
Residents who have lived in this area for many years, and hope to die here, are entitled to consideration for their comfort.
 
Meeting closed at 9pm with thanks to all who attended.
 

Next meeting Monday 13 August 7 – 9 pm Bronte Public School
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